
 

Dear Hadley Reception Parents,  
 

 Reception Curriculum 
Spring 2 2023 

 
We do hope you had a lovely break!  Both UCLA and Bristol University enjoyed learning 
about their topic ‘Homes’.  The children particularly enjoyed drawing the houses in the local 
community.  Their next topic is ‘People who help us’.  During this topic, the children will be 
learning about people who help us and how their roles have changed over time.   
  

  
  

English  

  

We will be: 
  

• Learning through reading non-fiction texts on people who help 
us  

• Learning new High Frequency words.  

• Identifying the initial, middle and final sounds in simple words.  

• Learning CVC words e.g. sit, bit and how to sound and blend 
them to read  

• Learning the letter sounds of Phase 2 and 3  

• Blending and segmenting sounds in words  

• Reading for enjoyment and guided reading  

• Writing simple sentences using capital letter, finger space and 
full stop  

• Writing independently and in response to different stimuli- 
Writing letters, wanted posters, prescriptions, description, 
recounts  

  

Mathematics  

  

We will be:  

• Counting up to 20 or more objects reliably.  

• Recognising numbers to twenty  

• Ordering numbers to twenty and beyond.  

• Writing number 1-20 and beyond  

• Developing a deep understanding of numbers to 10, including 
the composition of number  

• Comparing quantities up to 10 in different contexts  

• Automatically recalling number bonds up to 5 and some to 10  

• Measuring distances using nonstandard measures  
  

  
We will continue to build their confidence through trying new activities and building 
relationships with each other.   



 

We will be having visitors from our community e.g. Postal worker, Police, Fire fighters, Nurse 
to support children’s knowledge on the topic.  
In PE sessions we will work on Gymnastics - Experimenting with different ways of moving 
using small apparatus.  
  
Here are some ways that you can help your child at home:   
  

• Continue to read with your children every night, this is very important and helps 
your child learn in all subjects. Please remember to sign your child’s reading 
record every day.   

• Help your child to read the key words every day.  
• Please support your child to complete their homework and hand it in on time. 

Homework is always due on a Tuesday.  
• Encourage your child to dress and undress by themselves.   
• Ensure your child is at school every day on time by 8.30am to make 

outstanding progress  
• Ensure your child attends school every day   
• Help your child to use cutlery at home to be independent at lunch times.  

  
  
Thank you for your ongoing support,   
  
 
 
The Reception Team, 
  
Rochelle Robb EYFS & Yr1 Assistant Principle, Vasa Sockalingam reception class teacher, 
Afsah Oomar –HLTA, and supporting staff. 

 


